
TO: City Council 

FROM: City Manager 

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION TO PURCHASE TWO REPLACEMENT DUMP TRUCKS 
FOR A TOTAL NOT-TO-EXCEED AMOUNT OF $130,794.73 FOR THE 
WATER AND POWER DEPARTMENT 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council; i) accept the bid dated January 23, 2007 
submitted by Reynolds Buick-GMC, in response to the specification for the purchase of 
two new six-wheeler dump trucks class 317; ii) reject all other bids and; iii) authorize the 
issuance of a purchase order to Reynolds Buick-GMC in an amount not to exceed 
$1 30,794.73 for the purchase of two new replacement TC7C042 dump trucks. 

BACKGROUND 

The Water and Power Department's Water Division use dump trucks on a daily basis to 
haul debris during the installation and repair of the City's water distribution system. The 
two proposed dump trucks would replace two dump trucks currently in the Department's 
fleet that are each 19 years old. Because of the age of the current vehicles, they are 
very expensive to maintain. During their lifetimes, the two current dump trucks have 
incurred nearly $1 75,000 worth of maintenance costs. 

Rather than continuing to make expensive repairs on old vehicles, it is recommended 
that two new dump trucks be purchased to replace the existing trucks. These vehicles 
are critical to the Water Division construction crews to complete the main replacement 
projects as outlined in the Water System Master Plan. The proposed replacement of the 
existing vehicles will provide the City with savings in repair costs. 

A Notice Inviting Bids was published on December 28, 2006. Bidding closed on January 
23, 2007 with two vendors submitting bids. Thorson Motor Center submitted a bid of 
$142,156.75 and Reynolds Buick-GMC submitted a bid of $1 30,794.73. Reynolds 
Buick-GMC was selected based on their lower bid. There are currently no hybrid or 
alternative-fuel dump trucks on the market. 
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FINANCIAL IMPACT 

The FY 2007 Water Capital Equipment Budget has $1 80,000 allocated for the purchase 
of the two dump trucks. Sufficient funds are available in the 2007 Water Operating Fund 
Budget under account number 8505-41 2-883000-0673. 

Respectfully submitted, , /" 
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Cynthia J. Kurtz 
City Manager 
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Management Analyst Ill 
Water and Power Department 
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